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LITTLE WENLOCK PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY
14th EFBRUARY, 2011 AT 7.30 p.m. IN THE VILLAGE HALL, LITTLE WENLOCK.

02/11/1 

Present:

Councillors Ms. P. Hutchings (Chair), Mrs. D. Goodman, Mr. E. Roberts and Mr. S. Collins




Mr. J. F. Marcham – Parish Clerk.



Also in attendance:


Telford and Wrekin Borough Councillor Jacqui Seymour.

02/11/2

Apologies:
Apologies were received from Cllr. Alan Lees who was in New Zealand and his apologies were accepted.  Apologies were also received from T&W Borough Councillor T. Kiernan.


02/11/3

Declarations of Interest:


None were declared.

02/11/4

Members of the public were invited to address the Parish Council on issues and concerns:


No members of the public were present

02/11/5

Minutes:

The minutes of the meeting held on 10th January 2011 were confirmed as a correct record of the meeting and signed by the Chairman.
02/11/6
Standing Orders:

Copies of the new Standing Orders were given to members present.

02/11/7
Highway Issues:

a. Road Mirror on Malthouse Bank: the Clerk reported that the Parish Council’s insurers has advised against the Parish Council being involved in the placement of the mirror on the grounds that should an accident occur due to the mirror then the Parish Council may be held liable for any resultant injury or damage.

b. The Clerk reported that he had written to T&W Highways Department asking specific questions about the contract relating to the kerbing on Coalmoor Road. 
c. The Clerk reported that he had reported to T&W various potholes within the parish. Some had been repaired but that there were still a lot that needed urgent attention.

d. Worn out white lines, especially the centre line markings on Coalmoor Road, had been reported to T&W Highways Department.

e. It was resolved to seek a halt sign at the junction of Dog in the Lane and Coalmoor Road and to try to collate the number of “incidents” that had occurred at or near to this junction so as to make a case for the Halt sign. It was also resolved to inquire of the police the circumstance of the accident at the location in 2010.
02/11/8
UK Coal:

a. Concern was expressed about coal lorries parking in various locations on Coalmoor Road and Dog in the Lane; also lorries are still parking outside the coal site.
b. There was lack of signage at the junction of Coalmoor Road and Dog in the lane to the UK Coal site.  It was resolved that the Clerk pursues this matter with UK Coal.

c. The voting rights of Parish Councillors who were members of the HLSMCLC, when a proposal had been placed for grant funding by the PC, had been resolved and were clearly stated in the minutes of the HLSMCLC’s January meeting.
d. Members of the PC would like to visit the site one early evening in June or July.

02/11/9
Rights of Way:

a. Not everyone had yet read the document supplied by Janet Mees-Robinson and the matter of her request for the PC’s support for her bid of £200,000 from the HLSMCLC was held over.

b. The RoW notice board, that was to be placed by the bus shelter on Malthouse Bank, had been delayed as the officer dealing with the issues had now moved.

02/11/10
Housing Needs Survey:
The Clerk reported that he had verbally been told that the amendments suggested by the PC had been accepted.

02/11/11
Annual Report:

It was resolved that individual councillor’s reports be with the Clerk no later than 14th March and that they be sent to him as Word documents attached to emails.  The Chairman would write a short overall summary/review of the year.  It was hoped that the whole annual report could be included in the April Community Newsletter and not as an insert.

02/11/12
Annual Parish Meeting:

a. It was resolved that the Chairman would invite Ben Bradley to play his violin at the Annual Parish Meeting to reflect the achievements of young people within the parish.

b. It was resolved to invite WPC Judith Macpherson (our beat officer) to the meeting.

c. It was resolved to invite our two T&W Councillors to the meeting.

02/11/13
Tree Planting:

It was resolved to explore the possibility of planting trees on both sides of the Coalbrookdale Road from its junction with Buildwas Lane and the junction by Swan Farm.

It was resolved that the Chairman seek advice from T&W Council on the tree planting and ownership of the verges.

02/11/15
Clerk’s Report:

a. Information Sheet: 

i. It was reported that the Twister service would cease in April and that the timetable for the 69 and 70 services be included in the information sheet.

ii. It was resolved to see if information about taxi tokens and the community car scheme could be included in the information sheet.

iii. It was resolved to include information about the Shropshire Radio Club and Taoist Tai Chi under clubs and activities.

iv. It was resolved to include the fact that Tesco, Waitrose, Sainsbury’s and Asda all provide a home delivery service.

b. E.On power cut pack: the Clerk reported that he had received the pack from E.On.

c. SLCC Regional Conference on 25th May.  It was resolved that the PC would pay for the Clerk to attend the conference and that he could spend up to £80 on books.

d. LWPC Media Policy:  The Clerk presented a draft policy to the meeting for comment.  It was resolved that the policy be presented, with any amendments, at the March meeting for formal adoption.

e. Street lighting: the light at the junction of The Alley and Church Lane had been repaired.

f. Correspondence: A letter of thanks for the £80 donation had been received from Wellington Cottage Care.
g. Broadband upgrade:  The Clerk had sought advice and help from BT and Open Reach.  He had been informed that the Dawley Exchange had not yet been enabled for fibre optic cable.  The upgrade should take place sometime between 2012 and 2015.

02/11/15
Planning:

a. No planning applications had been received.

b. It was resolved that the Clerk respond to the Planning Survey sent to Parish and Town Councils.

02/11/16
Borough Liaison and Information: 



T&W Borough Councillor reported that:

a. A working party in relation to highways would be established through the Access Forum and would include LWPC, WFP etc. and that it was hoped that the date of the first meeting would be issued in mid March.
b. A  road/street sign “Lower Huntington” had been put up in error and had now been removed.  The Clerk stated that it should have been “Hatch Lane” according to Jim Roberts.

c. The public meeting regarding the PRH and RSH was being held at the Holiday Inn at 7.00 pm on 16th February and that the consultation process concludes on 14th March.

d. The question regarding funding for kerbing on Coalmoor Road was still being pursued.

02/11/17
Individual Report and Updates from Councillors:

a. Wrekin Forest Partnership report from Cllr. Hutchings, previously circulated to councillors and appended to these minutes.
b. Candle Landfill Site report from Cllr. Hutchings, previously circulated to councillors and appended to these minutes.  Cllr. Hutchings reported that at the present rate of landfill the cells would not be filled for another 3 or 4 years. Veolia’s licence expires in 2012.
02/11/18
Finance:

a. It was resolved to have a clear specification for the proposed bench and to seek further quotations for the cost. The Chairman said that she would give the Vice Chairman the name and address of another suitable supplier.
b. It was resolved to request RoSPA to inspect the play equipment and outdoor gym on the playing field. It was further resolved to instruct RoSPA to automatically carry out the inspection each year until further notice.

c. Current Financial Balances: Balance on the Community Account on 10TH February was £4885.10 with one cheque for £11.75 to be cleared; the balance in the bank being £4896.85.  The balance on the Business Reserve Account is £ 5,784.76.
d. Payments:  It was resolved to pay the following accounts:

J.F. Marcham

Salary



£191.82

HMRC


PAYE



£47.96

George Chancellor
February Newsletter printing
£12.00

e. It was resolved to hold over The Samaritan’s request for a donation to the AGM.
02/11/19
Date of the next meeting.

The next meeting will be held on Monday 14th March at 7.00 pm when George Chancellor will address the meeting on issues relating to AONB and the Wrekin Forest Partnership, and answer questions.
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